NUTRITION COMMITTEE ANNUAL MEETING May 14, 2013 0730 DISTRICT ADMININSTRATION BUILDING

Members present:

Kay Capra-School Nurse, Committee chair, Barry Rose- District Adm, Leslie Carlson-Elementary & Middle school staff rep, Nancy Scharhag-High School staff rep, Gary Puig-Dietary Director, Jeanette & Tianna Olsen-High school parent & student rep, Jody and Dwight Griffith-Middle school parent & student rep, and Krista Knutson and Isaiah Patrin-Elementary parent and student reps.

DISCUSSION ITEMS:

- 1. Minutes of last years meeting were addressed.
- 2. Our Student Nutrition and Physical Activity Policy was reviewed. The following revisions were made:
 - A. Availability of potable water in or near seating area of lunchrooms. This sentence was added under lunchroom climate.
 - B. USDA MyPlate replaced food guide pyramid under Student Nutrition Education.vn
- 3. Gary Puig reviewed our current school lunch standards. Students are still not eating the legumes very well but Gary feels the rest of the menu items are going well. Jody said her middle school student feels he does not get enough to eat. Gary said they only get one entrée item but if they take the fruits and vegetables there is plenty of food.
- 4. The Elementary School Garden is in the process of being developed. ICRA students are going to be working on it this spring and we have a summer school class being offered for it.
- 5. We discussed the WI School Health Award and the HealthierUS School Challenge. We need to do a parent health and safety survey, along with a few minor recommendations and we should be ready to apply for both awards in the 2013-2014 school year.

6. Barry Rose reported that we will need to increase school lunch prices this year by approx.. 15 cents because of state reimbursement guidelines.

With no other business, participants were thanked for attending and meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kay Capra R.N.
District School Nurse